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Mayor Porcino called to order the Regular Meeting at 8:03 p.m.
I.  
ANNOUNCEMENT OF EXIT SIGNS
II.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
III.     APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Regular Meeting – September 16, 2013


Trustee Malone: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby      approves the minutes of the Regular Meeting of Monday, September 16, 2013 as submitted.  Seconded by Trustee Kaboolian and passed unanimously.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
LEGAL REPORT:   
Judge Ponzini had no report.
Mayor Porcino said there will be an Executive Session.
MANAGER’S REPORT:
VILLAGE MANAGER REEPORT

PREPARED BY GEORGE F. CALVI

FOR MONDAY, OCTOBER 7, 2013
1.  PLASTIC BAGS PROHIBITED IN RECYCLING BINS: Our offices these past few weeks have received a number of inquiries regarding the recycling of plastic bags.  For the record, this is a Westchester County law.  We have no latitude whatsoever on this matter, and we have been asked to assist in its enforcement.  Plastic bags will no longer be accepted in the recycling bins.  This applies to dry-cleaning bags and grocery bags.  Moreover, the County does not wish to receive at its recycling center in Yonkers, bottles and cans in plastic bags.  In its notice to the Village, the County states and I quote: “they create processing problems, clog our sorting equipment, and seriously degrade the market value of the material we sell.” 

The County has advised us that shredded paper should be placed in paper bags or secured cardboard boxes. Getting back to plastic bags, those who wish to recycle them may bring them to special containers normally in front of food markets.  For those who wish not to recycle them, simply place them in the trash. All these regulations will be incorporated into the 2014 Notice of Sanitation calendars.  Should you still have questions about these regulations, please do not debate them with our DPW personnel.  Please contact directly Marianne S. Gallagher-Petronella, Director of Resource Management, Department of Environmental Facilities/Recycling Office at 914 813-5416. 
2.  COLUMBUS DAY:  Five hundred and twenty-one years ago, a young Genoan by the name of Christopher Columbus landed on an island in the present day Bahamas, an act which eventually led to the establishment of our great country.  Despite all the malarkey   holding him responsible for everything bad that has ever happened on the North American continent, Columbus remains a hero in the American pantheon of historical figures, particularly in the Italian and Hispanic communities.   Columbus Day is a federal holiday and Village offices will be closed on Monday, October 14.  The closures include the Administrative Offices, the Court, the Library, the DPW, and the Community Center. The regular Monday trash collection will be picked up along with the regular Tuesday collection.

  

3.  GENERAL ELECTIONS:  Village residents are reminded that the General Elections have been scheduled for Tuesday, November 5, 2013.  The polls will be open from 6:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. at the Ardsley Community Center and St. Barnabas Episcopal Church.  In addition to various judicial and county positions including County Executive and Town Supervisor, appearing on the ballot will be the positions of Mayor and two Village Trustees.  

There will be no less than 6 proposals also known as New York State Constitutional Amendments on the ballot.  Unless you own property way upstate in Hamilton County or Essex County, you may limit your concern to 4 of the 6 proposals.  The other four include: authorization to establish up to seven casinos; entitling veterans who subsequently become disabled to obtain additional civil service credits on appointment or promotion lists; allowing local governments to exclude construction or reconstruction of sanitary sewers from constitutional debt limits; and allowing State Judges to serve until age 80 depending on competency and the needs of the Court system.  

Should one need clarification regarding any of these proposals, I direct you to the websites of the County Board of Elections (Tel. 995-5700), or the League of Women Voters.  Newly elected or re-elected Ardsley officials take office at the December 2, 2013 reorganization meeting.  Should you have any questions about voter registration, absentee ballots, or voting districts, kindly telephone the Greenburgh Town Clerk’s office at 993-1501.

4.  STAR RE-REGISTRATION:  At the risk of being redundant, I am restating tonight what needs to be done with the STAR exemption. 

If you are currently receiving the Basic STAR exemption, you must re-register with the Department of Taxation and Finance in order to receive the exemption in 2014.  This is part of a new law, passed by the Legislature this past year, to protect taxpayers against fraudulent or inappropriate STAR exemptions, specifically people who have been receiving an exemption for more than one home.  Registration began earlier in other parts of the State, and continues through the end of December.  Westchester residents should have received a letter by now from the New York State Tax Dept which includes a special STAR code to apply by mail.  You can also apply online by visiting their website www.tax.ny.gov, or by calling 518-457-2036. 

 

This new requirement does not apply to those property owners receiving the enhanced STAR exemption whose annual registration has always been required.

 

Please make sure to re-register by the end of December to continue receiving the critical property tax relief that the Basic STAR exemption provides.  In fact, make Thanksgiving your personal deadline to accomplish this task.  Remember if you miss the December 31 deadline your Mayor, your Assessor, your Village Clerk will be powerless to do anything for you.

5. CAPITAL PROJECTS: Work on the reconstruction of the sidewalks on Heatherdell Road between Farm Road and Olympic Lane is underway.  Additionally, preliminary gas line and water line relocation work is underway on King Street.  Both jobs are anticipated to be completed prior to the start of winter.  We ask that you indulge the workers on the respective jobs with your patience. 

6. CAMPAIGN SIGNS:  If you intend to erect campaign signs for your favorite candidate, please note the Village has had a campaign sign policy in effect since 1983, and it is readily available on our Village’s homepage. 

If you erect a sign on the village right of way without authorization, and not at the designated locations, DPW staff will quietly remove them, and store them until you retrieve them at the highway garage.  Signs not retrieved by Election Day will be disposed of.  

On the other hand, if political signs are erected on private property, no matter how many, no matter how large, and no matter how garish, we have no jurisdiction over them whatsoever.  They fall squarely under our Freedom of Speech. The same applies to legally parked motor vehicles with signs attached on the sides or on the roof.       

7.  HAPPY ANNIVERSARY:  On behalf of the staff, I wish to extend our sincerest best wishes to retired Acting Village Justice Robert Horan and his wife Barbara on recently celebrating their 60th wedding anniversary! 

Mr. Calvi said leaf bags are available in the Clerk’s office in response to Trustee Nardecchia’s inquiry. 
8:00 P.M. – UPDATE PRESENTATION BY GREENBURGH PLANNING COMMISSIONER THOMAS MADDEN AND CONSULTANT MICHAEL MARIS REGARDING RIDGEHILL/ROUTE 9A WIDENING PROJECT
Mr. Thomas Madden appeared and stated that they have been successful in obtaining three rights of way along 9A and they have been paid for.  He said this presentation will be very similar to the last presentation. 
Phase I is now complete which was an environmental study that involved an historic research.  He said a clean up takes place first to ensure there are no contaminants on the property.  Mr. Madden said the work corresponds to improvements made on the Rivertowns Square and the County Bridge and Mr. Maris has been working with them.

Mr. Madden introduced Mr. Mike Maris who discussed the details of the project diagrams.  Mr. Maris talked about Phase I. He addressed the revised bus stop design and said it was sent in April to the NYS Department of Transportation (DOT) that included plans and 75 drawings.  
Regarding the bus stop there will be an accommodation for handicapped and for the blind. Mr. Maris said a curb was moved for a larger opening to add a ramp.  The County and BeeLine requested a re-design. The current bus stop design would have created a serious problem and had to be redone. Mr. Madden said milling and repaving will follow upon completion of the work.

The DOT responded to some issues and requested a coordination of work with the County.   There will be no widening of the bridge but repaving it.  Mr. Maris said the State wants to obtain the land before expending time on reviewing. Mr. Maris gave to the Board three letters containing comments received from the DOT.
Some other comments were the type of construction and pavement materials, signage, and traffic control plans. Mr. Maris said the traffic pole will be moved.  The island will be the same width but not as long. Mr. Maris said Meyers Consulting is doing the intersection plans for the developer and they have sent the plans to him.  
Mr. Maris said there will be re-striping for two west end lanes.  Two lanes will be added onto the bridge.  There will be three westbound lanes at the traffic light.  This design already had been submitted to the DOT by Meyers Consulting.  
Mr. Madden said they have to demonstrate that the land is clean to get it transferred over.    Preliminary comments are due soon and will serve as a guide for the adjustments to be made.
Trustee Nardecchia mentioned that at the clock island and the top parking space for the loading zone is not where it used to be. Mr. Maris said it can be put back as a parking space, or it can be a loading zone space.  Mr. Maris said they are maximizing the number of parking spaces as they recognize that there is a shortage of available parking.  
Mr. Maris said he needs to submit a traffic control plan. He is managing the pedestrian crossings. There will be built-in sensors, and flashing lights will be put up to make crossing better. The DOT has asked that some of the openings that are too wide be reduced. Many alternatives are being looked at for pedestrian crossings.  
Mr. Madden said there will be no permit until there is an approval of the plan from the DOT.  

Mr. Porcino inquired about committee’s studies and progress.  He said in the settlement with the developer of Ridge Hill, 14 different intersections of the roadway were identified that need attention as they were impacted by the Ridge Hill construction.  Jackson Avenue has required many revised drawings.  Mr. Madden mentioned that there will be drainage work done to correct the flooding problems.
Mr. Madden said there will be no changes except for what the DOT requires. County delays and changes are costly. Mr. Madden said the cost for widening 9A is approximately $900,000. The rights of way were $240,000.  
Mayor Porcino noted there is $3.9 million in the account.  $1.1 million already has been spent which includes the purchase of property. Mr. Madden said $500,000 was spent for the initial design and survey, and $600,000 for all of the design work for both Ardsley and Jackson Avenue.  

Mr. Maris said the design will eliminate flooding at the completion of the project. He noted there is flooding at 9A and the corner of Center Street. 
Mayor Porcino asked if there are any questions from the public.

Ms. Pat Hoffman inquired about the dates of the most recently submitted revised plans.  Mr. Maris said they were completed in December and submitted in April 2013. 

Ms. Hoffman addressed parking spaces in conjunction with the bus stop.  

Mayor Porcino noted that the west side of 9A is not changing down toward the southern part.  But there is movement on the east side of the street where there will be an additional lane.  

Mr. Maris said there will be widening on the east side.  The right side lane will be 14 feet wide, 11 feet wide lane for thru traffic and a 12 feet wide lane.  Mr. Maris remarked that the State allows four lanes.  
Mr. Maris said the sidewalk is very narrow and a regular sidewalk will be put down.
Mr. Madden stated that once the DOT approves, there will be one final plan submitted.  He said the right of way work should be completed this fall. 

Mayor Porcino thanked Mr. Madden and Mr. Maris for their update on the project.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Mr. Calvi read the Treasurer’s Report on behalf of Marion DeMaio.

Mr. Calvi stated the bills for the past two weeks totaled as follows:  General Fund: $267,911.17; Trust & Agency Fund: $17,162.37; and from the Capital Fund: $162,534.40.  


Trustee Nardecchia:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to make the following payments: From the General Fund: $$267,911.17; from the Trust & Agency Fund: $17,162.37; and from the Capital Fund: $162,534.40.  Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.
MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS:
- Attended a LOSAP committee meeting.  Three resolutions will be approved this evening on changes to the Plan allowing firefighters to accrue benefits beyond the age of 65.  This action was a result of earlier suits, and will make the Plan compliant

- Received partial plans for the Ashford Avenue bridge.  
- 10/16 Work Session on Accessory Housing at 8 p.m. 

- 11/5 – Election Day  

- Thanked the ‘Ardsley Day’ committee for their outstanding work
COMMITTEE & BOARD REPORTS:

TRUSTEE NARDECCHIA:

- 10/8 - Recreation Committee meeting - will address volleyball posts and snack bar 
- 10/8 -  Garden Club meeting – will address the 13 Cherry trees that have historic value, and will be working with an arborist on tree preservation during the upcoming construction
- 10/27 - Garden Club co-sponsoring with Dobbs Ferry, Oktoberfest, $35 per person, at Dobbs Ferry Women’s Club at 4 p.m.
- 39 seniors went on the Mohegan Sun trip
- Working with a member of the Class of 1960 to get an historical program for their class reunion

TRUSTEE MINORE:
- ‘Ardsley Day’ was a huge success.  Trustee Minore expressed appreciation to all those who helped make ‘Ardsley Day’ so successful
TRUSTEE MALONE:
- Attended the LOSAP meeting

- Attended Library Board of Trustees meeting

- Affordable Care Act/Obamacare websites put out by the State and Federal government are as follows:  www. healthcare.gov and,  www.nystateofhealth.ny.gov
TRUSTEE KABOOLIAN:
- ‘Ardsley Day’ was terrific
- ASVAC report for September - 62 calls 

- 10/8 - Garden Club meeting, 1 p.m., Guest Speaker: Mary Harrington, master gardener
V.
VISITORS:

No visitors

Mayor Porcino said the phone lines are open for residents to call in.
VI.      OLD BUSINESS:
8:15 P.M.  -  PUBLIC HEARING – To consider a proposal to amend the Ardsley Village Section 190-72 Schedule XXIV Parking Meter Zones, specifically the parking meters located between the Addyman Square Clock and Colonial Court South
Mayor Porcino read the notice into the record.
Mayor Porcino said a petition was received by local merchants requesting to reduce parking time limits from one hour to 15 minutes for six parking spaces between the Addyman Square Clock and Colonial Court South to increase traffic flow.  Judge Ponzini said that in speaking with the Police Chief, 15 minutes is too short a time.  Judge Ponzini said 20 minutes is more practical.
Mayor Porcino asked if there were any comments from the public.

Mr. Roy Hadad, Madaba Deli owner, said the local merchants prefer 15 minute meters, and asked that the Board consider the request. 
1.     Resolution to amend the Ardsley Village Code regarding parking on west side of Saw Mill River Road between the Addyman Square Clock and Starbucks


RESOLUTION TO AMEND THE ARDSLEY VILLAGE CODE REGARDING PARKING ON WEST SIDE OF SAW MILL RIVER ROAD BETWEEN THE ADDYMAN SQUARE CLOCK AND STARBUCKS 

Trustee Kaboolian:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby closes the Public Hearing.  Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.

Trustee Kaboolian: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby amends the Ardsley Village Code section 190-72 Schedule XXIV Parking Meter Zones, specifically the parking meters located between the Addyman Square clock and Colonial Court South, to reduce the time limit from one hour to twenty minutes.  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.

Judge Ponzini said this change will take effect upon filing with the Secretary of State.

2.     Resolution Appointing Court Attendant – Elijah Garrison (for tracking purposes only)
RESOLUTION APPOINTING COURT ATTENDANT – ELIJAH GARRISON 
(for tracking purposes only) 
Mayor Porcino said a new court attendant was hired recently. 


Trustee Minore:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby appoints Elijah Garrison residing at 369 Rich Avenue, Fleetwood, New York 10552 to the part-time position of Court Attendant at the hourly rate of $25.88, effective September 23, 2013.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that such appointment is subject to a probationary period of no less than 12 weeks and no more than 52 weeks.  Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia and passed unanimously.

3.     Resolution to Award Bid for Articulated/Telescoping One Man Insulated Aerial Bucket Lift (aka Ladder Truck)
Mayor Porcino stated that four bids were received.

Mr. Steve Martino, Altec Industries, bidder, came forward and said the company that was awarded the contract does not have local representation to the best of his knowledge. Mr. Calvi stated that the highway foreman was involved in the selection process and reviewed all the bids.  He said that any concerns should be addressed with the foreman.  
RESOLUTION TO AWARD BID FOR ARTICULATED / TELESCOPING ONE MAN INSULATED AERIAL BUCKET LIFT (aka LADDER TRUCK) 

Trustee Malone: WHEREAS, the Village Manager, in the presence of the Village Clerk, the Deputy Highway Foreman, and two vendors,  opened (4) sealed bids on Thursday, September 26, 2013 at 2:30 p.m. in the Boardroom at Village Hall, 507 Ashford Avenue, Ardsley, New York for an Articulated/Telescoping One Man Insulated Aerial Bucket Lift (aka Ladder Truck), and 


WHEREAS, the Village Manager, upon the advice of the Highway Foreman, recommends that the Village Board accept the apparent low bidder; 


BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby awards the bid for the purchase and delivery of an Articulated/Telescoping One Man Insulated Aerial Bucket Lift (aka Ladder Truck) to North American Equipment Upfit located at 6 Sutton Circle, Hooksett, New Hampshire 03106 in the amount of $98,561.12. Seconded by Trustee Kaboolian and passed unanimously.
VII.    NEW BUSINESS:
1.     Resolution approving a banner commemorating Red Ribbon Week
RESOLUTION REGARDING THE HANGING OF A RED RIBBON WEEK BANNER
 
Trustee Nardecchia:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby grants permission for the Ardsley SAYF Coalition to hang a Red Ribbon Week banner across Ashford Avenue near Village Hall from October 21 to October 30, 2013. Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.
2.     Resolution to Amend LOSAP Program – Part I
Mayor Porcino said the following three Resolutions relate to the fireman’s benefit plan which is Length of Service Awards Program (LOSAP), and allocation of payments.
RESOLUTION TO AMEND LOSAP PROGRAM – PART I 


Trustee Minore: WHEREAS, the Village of Ardsley recognizes that the length of service award programs that began in New York State in 1991 have become an important part in the recruitment and retention of volunteer fire department personnel,

WHEREAS, the Ardsley Volunteer Fire departments personnel, are ever mindful of their responsibility in the discharge of their duties to the residents of the Village of Ardsley,

WHEREAS, the Village of Ardsley Volunteer Fire Department’s self-improvement through training sessions, seminars and workshops are accomplishments the Village of Ardsley finds commendable,

WHEREAS, the Village of Ardsley finds it appropriate to recognize the proficiency of these dedicated individuals,

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Defined Benefit Program (“the program) established by the Length of Service Award Program as approved by the voters of the Village of Ardsley, County of Westchester, State of New York in 1991 shall be amended to provide that Village of Ardsley firefighters who have reached the entitlement age and are collecting a benefit from the Service Award Program shall be entitled to earn additional credits in the program by continued participation in the Plan Document for a period of up to the maximum number of years established by the Program.  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.

3.     Resolution to Amend LOSAP Program – Part II – The Disbursement
  RESOLUTION TO AMEND LOSAP PROGRAM – PART II – THE DISBURSEMENT 

Trustee Malone: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley, at the recommendation of the Village’s Service Award Committee and Hometown Firefighters [the plan administrator], and in conjunction with the prior resolution known as “Resolution to Amend LOSAP Program – Part I” hereby authorizes payment for past entitlement through December 31, 2012 for the following volunteer firefighters in the aggregate amount of $32,880: 

Vincent Piscitelli - $2,640.00;

Joseph Marsek - $1,680.00;

John Clear - $5,040.00;

The six surviving family members of the late Ted Knoesel:  Theodore, Jr; Ileen Caruso, Kristina Morano, Susan Leone, Marypat Kopek, Norine Roemer in the aggregate amount of $23,520. 


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that an additional estimated aggregate amount of $3,120 be disbursed among John Clear, Joseph Marsek, and Vincent Piscitelli upon receipt of the calendar year 2013 points list. Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia and passed unanimously.
4.     Resolution to Amend LOSAP Program – Part III – The Plan Specification Document
RESOLUTION TO AMEND LOSAP PROGRAM – PART III – THE PLAN SPECIFICATION DOCUMENT

Trustee Kaboolian:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby acknowledges that the Village Manager has signed off on the newly amended “Plan Specification Document” executed on September 26, 2013 which adds the following new language: 


“EARNING PAST ENTITLEMENT:  Individuals who are collecting his/her benefits will be entitled to continue to earn additional years of credit in the program, provided the total entitlement does not exceed the maximum dollar amount established by the plan.”  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.
Specification Document included as follows:


LENGTH OF SERVICE AWARD PROGRAMPRIVATE 


“PLAN SPECIFICATION DOCUMENT”


Completion and signing of this PLAN SPECIFICATION document by the Sponsor will establish a trust for the Length of Service Award Program to be governed by the Plan Document and the Plan Specification Document.

PLAN SPONSOR: 

VILLAGE OF ARDSLEY
ADDRESS:      


507 ASHFORD AVENUE





ARDSLEY, NY 10502

TAX ID NUMBER:   

 #13-6007282- FEDERAL

TELEPHONE NUMBER:  
(914) 693-1550

PLAN ADMINISTRATOR:      HOMETOWN/RSA CONSULTANTS

                           

      
 5 ORVILLE DRIVE, SUITE 400

                                                       
 BOHEMIA, NY  11716 





 (800) 945-1035                                                                       

EFFECTIVE DATE OF PLAN:  
 01/01/1991

ELIGIBILITY TO PARTICIPATE:
 *  Minimum Age:      18  

 *  Complete "1" Year of active service.

 *  No 100% disabled person may enter the Plan.

PLAN BENEFITS:
 *  Entitlement age:    65       
 *  $20.00 per month multiplied by the total years of credited service 
· Total Years of Service not to exceed 40 years.

· Maximum monthly benefit allowable: $800.00  


           Entitlement payments to begin: 
· On plan anniversary    __
   Month after birthday 
X
EARNING PAST ENTITLEMENT: Individuals who are collecting his/her benefits will be entitled to continue to earn additional years of credit in the program, provided the total entitlement does not exceed the maximum dollar amount established by the plan.
DEFINITION OF DISABILITY:  Is declared totally and permanently disabled as certified by the Workman’s Compensation Board or other competent authority as approved by the Sponsor.  The Sponsor can also prohibit or otherwise restrict or firefighters who collect disability benefits from the participating in the program, or from rejoining the program.

EARNING ADDITIONAL CREDITS WHILE COLLECTING DISABILITY:  Any member currently under the entitlement age of the program and collecting a benefit under the disability clause, may elect to start earning additional years of credit in the Program by meeting the requirements necessary to qualify as an active volunteer firefighter as established by his/her fire department. In addition, the member must agree to discontinue his/her receipt of disability benefits from the Program until the individual reaches entitlement age at which time the member will start receiving the benefits accrued under the Program. 

Any member over entitlement age and collecting under the disability clause, may earn additional credit in the Program by meeting the requirements necessary to qualify as an active volunteer firefighter in his/her department.

Disability: The disability benefit shall be equal in value to the present value of the participant’s accrued benefit, payable in the form of a life annuity with 10 years certain. The present value of the participant’s accrued benefit and the amount of equivalent monthly income shall be determined using actuarial assumptions set forth in the most recent actuarial valuation proceeding the benefit determination date.

DISABILITY BENEFIT – LINE OF DUTY:  In the event that any active volunteer firefighter becomes disabled during the course of service as a volunteer while actively engaged in providing line of duty services as defined in subdivision one of section five of the volunteer firefighters’ benefit law, and in the event that the disability prevents the active volunteer firefighter from pursuing such volunteer’s normal occupation and if the disability is total and of a permanent nature as certified by the Workman’s Compensation Board or other competent authority as approved by the program sponsor, the volunteer firefighter is entitled to receive an additional disability benefit equal to the amount of additional benefits that the volunteer firefighter would have been entitled to had he/she continued to earn years of firefighting service through his/her entitlement age.

· A participant whose volunteer fire service is interrupted by full-time extended obligatory military service or by a single voluntary enlistment not to exceed four years in the armed forces of the United States shall be considered on military leave. During such period of military leave, the participant shall receive active volunteer service credit.
PRE-ENTITLEMENT DEATH BENEFIT:  Present Value of a member’s Accrued Benefit in plan or any life insurance in effect for that individual, whichever is greater.  

POST-ENTITLEMENT DEATH BENEFIT:    Balance of the Ten (10) year certain.




 

VESTING SCHEDULE:
    *  Reaching ENTITLEMENT AGE, DEATH or DISABILITY creates 100%  vesting.

· Any member terminating for whatever cause shall have vested rights to their accrued benefits as determined by the following benefit table:

    YEARS OF SERVICE    1   2   3   4   5   6    7      8      9     10

    PERCENT VESTED      0   0   0   0 100 100 100 100 100  100 

· A terminated/vested member of the plan after leaving the program will be entitled only to his or her Present Value of Accrued Benefit and not the minimum death benefit.

Document signed on: September 26, 2013


By:__George F. Calvi______             Title:__Village Manager___

      (Signature)                          

  _______________________             ______________________
  _______________________            ______________________
Mr. Calvi stated the monies are not coming from the Village budget.
5.     Resolution Regarding Police Chief Attendance at IACP Conference (Philadelphia)
RESOLUTION REGARING POLICE CHIEF ATTENDANCE AT IACP (PHILADELPHIA)


Trustee Nardecchia:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby approves the request of our Police Chief to attend the International Association of Chiefs of Police Conference to be held this year in Philadelphia from October 19 through October 22 at an estimated amount of $1,200 for registration and lodging.  Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.
6.     Resolution – Notice to Bidders for Ardsley Waterwheel Infrastructure Improvements Project
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING VILLAGE CLERK TO ADVERTISE A NOTICE TO BIDDERS SEEKING PROPOSALS FOR CONSTRUCTION WORK IN CONNECTION WITH THE ARDSLEY WATERWHEEL INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT 



Trustee Minore: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Clerk to advertise a Notice to Bidders seeking proposals for construction work in connection with the Ardsley Waterwheel Infrastructure Improvements Project, and upon completion of all said documents to publish the Notice to Bidders. Seconded by Trustee Nardecchia and passed unanimously.

7.    Resolution Regarding Certiorari Settlement – 495 Ashford Avenue ($35,895.81)
A RESOLUTION APPROVING AND ACCEPTING THE SETTLEMENT OF

1922-44 BOSTON ROAD CORP – (495 ASHFORD AVENUE)
 


Trustee Malone:  WHEREAS, 1922-44 Boston Post Road Corp. has commenced a proceeding in Supreme Court, Westchester County to challenge the assessments placed on its property located at 495 Ashford Avenue for the tax years 2005, 2006, 2007, 2008, 2009, 2010, and 2011, and

 


WHEREAS, the Village of Ardsley has contested those challenges and defended its assessment roll, and

 


WHEREAS, the Town of Greenburgh has defended these claims, having assumed the assessing function of the Village of Ardsley and has settled them on behalf of the Town, the School District and the Village,
 


WHEREAS, after consultation with the attorney for the Town and in light of the settlement by the Town, the Village of Ardsley now believes that a settlement has been achieved which represents the best interests of the Village and its residents and resolves this lawsuit with out the risk and cost of further litigation,

 


NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Attorney is authorized to execute a Consent Judgment settling that property’s Assessment years as follows:  Seconded by Trustee Kaboolian and passed unanimously.

  Assessment years 2005 through 2011

 

  Assessment                                   Reduction                       Refund

 

2005     59,350                                    14,640                          2,842.06

2006     59,350                                    17,700                          3,774.53

2007     59,350                                    21,865                          4,805.49

2008     59,350                                    25,540                          5,767.44

2009     59,350                                    25,175                          5,783.45

2010     59,359…………………….   28,660                          6,831.97

2011….59,350                                    24,480                          6,090.87

 

                                                                  Total refund      $ 35,895.81  
8.     Res. Acknowledging Audit Compliance with State Justice Uniform Justice Court Action Plan for Year Ending May 31, 2013
RESOLUTION ACKNOWLEDGING AUDIT COMPLIANCE WITH STATE UNIFORM JUSTICE COURT ACTION PLAN – 2012/2013

Trustee Nardecchia:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby acknowledges that the required examination of the Ardsley Village Justice Court’s records for the period June 1, 2012 through May 31, 2013 were independently audited by the firm of O’Connor, Davies, Munns & Dobbins, LLP, in accordance with Section 2019-a of the New York State Uniform Justice Court Act’s Action Plan for Justice Courts, dated November 2006, and    


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED,, that the Village Clerk mail a certified copy of this resolution along with a copy of this audit report to Joan Casazza, Internal Control Liaison, NYS Office of Court Administration, 2500 Pond View, Suite LL01, Castleton-on-Hudson, New York 12033.  Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.
VIII.    CALL FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION.   Executive Session to follow the meeting.
IX.
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING


Trustee Nardecchia: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby adjourns the regular meeting of Monday, October 7, 2013 at 10:09 p.m. Seconded by Trustee Minore and passed unanimously.
X.
OTHER

* Reminder – Work Session on Accessory Housing, October 16, 8:00 p.m.

Mayor Porcino stated Village offices will be closed on Columbus Day, Monday, October 14.
XI.  
NEXT VILLAGE BOARD MEETING:  Monday, October 21, 2013 at 8:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,




Anne Hohlweck 
Recording Secretary 
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